


DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DIRECTORATE


PROPERTY & DEVELOPMENT DIVISION





REPORT TO HOUSING LEAD MEMBER





SUBJECT : 122 Broughton Lane Salford 7





PURPOSE OF REPORT.





	To seek approval to extending a ‘freeze’ on the payment of rent. 





RECOMMENDATION.





	I recommend that the Lead Member approves the transaction as detailed below.





INFORMATION.





	Current Lease Details:





	Term:        6 years from 28th July 1995


	Lessee:      Mr. S. Hussain


	Rental:      £4550 p.a.


	Use:          Newsagent/grocer/off-licence








On 24th November 2000 the Director of Housing Services in consultation with Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for the Housing function approved a report granting the tenant of 122 Broughton Lane a further temporary ‘freeze’on the payment of his shop rental due to adverse trading conditions. Approval was given to extending the rent ‘freeze’ until 27th January 2001 on condition that the tenant continued to pay rates on the property together with arrears of rent and rates at a minimum of £150 per week.


The matter has recently been reviewed in the light of the tenant’s future prospects.


He has advised that there has been no improvement in trading conditions over the past few months and does not expect to see any significant changes in the level of his business in the foreseeable future as his  customer base will probably continue to decline as properties in the area are demolished and voids remain high. Whilst new housing will eventually replace some of what has been lost, the pace of re-development is unlikely to be of benefit to the tenant in the shorter term.However the tenant has indicated that he is prepared to continue trading and to pay rent/rates under the existing agreed arrangements if the Council will agree to extend the rent ‘freeze’ until the tenant’s lease expires on 27th July 2001.


Expiration of the lease will provide the Council with an opportunity to review the matter again after assessing the tenant’s future business prospects. A decision will then have to be made on whether the Council should take steps to bring to an end the tenant’s occupation or to renew his lease for a further period of time if there was a realistic possibility of his business become viable.


After discussing the case with the Head of Investment Strategy it is considered that it will be in the best interests of both the Council and the local community if the tenant be allowed to continue to trade under  the present financial arrangements until 27th July 2001 after which a further report on the options   available will be presented.


As indicated in our previous report an investigation into possible sources of financial support for the tenant have been made, however he is not eligible for the type of assistance which is required.
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